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On May 7, 2008, I received a call from my good friend and former Piedmont shipmate, Norm
Grayson, from Athens, Georgia. Norm Grayson and Ken Parks were the Navy's top butchers in
the days of carcass beef. In later times, Norm was the food service officer at the Navy Supply
Corps School, in Athens Georgia, when I attended the Supply Corps School. Norm was
disturbed, as I have been, as to the inaccuracy of written histories relative to the Piedmont. Ina
subsequent e-mail, my friend Cliff Roberson also expressed concern about these inaccuracies.
CIiff should remember our liberty in Hawaii where Cliff, Ray Molina and myself tangled with a
barroom bouncer. I think I was the instigator of the incident. I hope this will help support and
clarify some of the memories of Jack Chesnick who wrote about the two typhoons, the liberty on
Wolmi-do island etc. I later served with a man named Swan, who was on that Fleet Tug. Jack is
right they had one hell of a nightmare and were lucky to survive. One thing, to clarify, is that
combat pay did not exist during the Korean conflict. (The first combat pay authorized was
during the Vietnam conflict. Prior to this you only received Sea and Foreign Service Duty Pay
(S&FSD)). One history, has the Piedmont erroneously located in Japan when the Korean War
commenced. So this little epistle is my attempt to set the record straight. In addition to the
movements and mission of Doc, I will include some of my personal experiences (but not all).
Piedmont was the first of nine ships I would serve in during my 28 year career and would be the
one I was most sentimentally attached to, since it was my first ship. Since I have been writing a
personal history, I intend to incorporate this epistle in to my personal history. I would need
copies of the deck logs to be precise on all dates, but without benefit of the deck logs, I believe
the dates and movements herein described are reasonably accurate. I will refer to Doc in no other
way than as a "She". In my time and experience, all ships of the U. S. Navy were referred to in
the female gender regardless of their name. Many, many ships were christened with masculine
names but they are always described in the female gender.

This deployment was historic and meaningful for several reasons. The Secretary of Defense,
Louis Johnson, had placed almost total emphasis on the Air Force and their B36 Bomber, and the
Navy had been reduced to historical lows. The paucity of both ships and personnel were at
perilous levels. For the first time since WWII, Piedmont sailed with "short timers" (Personnel
with insufficient obligated time in service to complete the cruise). With a normal peacetime
complement, Doc would feed in excess 600 personnel. By the time the Korean War broke out
we were only feeding about 450 personnel. Doc participated in operations not expected of
tenders and was challenged to perform duties above and beyond. Because of the shortage of
personnel we sailed with all the CruDesPac athletes who would normally stay with the
CruDesPac Flag in San Diego.

In February 1950, Doc Piedmont sailed from San Diego for what was to be a routine WestPac
deployment. This would be the fourth deployment since she was commissioned. We sailed via
Hawaii. While in Hawaii there was an engine room casualty resulting in an extra two weeks in
Hawaii while repairs were effected. We crossed the international date line on 16 March where
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